
HYRUM CITY FIRE
DEPARTMENT

The Hyrum City

Fire Department is

taking applications

for volunteer fire-

fighters.  If you would like to

provide a needed service for

your community and associate

with a great bunch of people,

the Hyrum Fire Department

will provide training and

equipment.  Applications may

be picked up at the Hyrum,

Nibley, or Millville city

offices.  

If you have questions, call

Chief Cardell Nielsen (757-

4169), Asst. Chief Kevin

Maughan (881-0562), or

Battalion Chief Blake

Christensen (757-4177).  

The Hyrum City Fire

Department provides fire

protection for the communities

of Hyrum, Nibley, Millville,

and the surrounding

unincorporated areas. 

KEEP
SIDEWALKS

CLEAR
Many trees, shrubs,

and flower gardens

adorn our

community along sidewalks

and roadways.  They are

pleasant to look at and provide

beauty and shade.  However,

untrimmed trees and shrubs

inhibit pedestrian use of

sidewalks and cause walkers to

sometimes leave the sidewalk

to avoid the vegetation.  Please

trim trees and bushes so they

do not impede the normal flow

of pedestrians.

 Nibley City News   

The

       Nibley, Utah          July 2010

Dear Nibley Citizens:                                     From the Mayor       

I wish to thank everyone that organized and participated in our Nibley Heritage

Days celebration.  It was a big success.  I had a great time at each of the activities.  I

publicly thank Jennifer Hollingsworth, Bonnie Darrington, and Laura Frandsen for

their tremendous work in organizing the pageant, children’s play, and Heritage

Days.  They had many people that helped them create these wonderful events for

our community.  I appreciate everyone that helped.

I have been excited and anxious to move into our new council chambers /

community center that was built in cooperation with the Cache County School

District’s Heritage Elementary School.  The school is set to open in August 2010. 

However, Nibley City will not be occupying a portion of this school.  For over a

year, we have worked with the superintendent and his staff to design and build our

addition to the school.  When it came down to getting the School Board’s approval,

we could not reach an agreement that satisfied both parties.  Therefore, we are

looking at the possibility of building a new city hall and community center.  We

have funding in place with a very good interest rate, less than two percent. 

Construction costs are as low as they have been in the last five years or more.  We

will make our last bond payment on our current building this fiscal year.  There is

considerable need for new office space.  The timing seems to be ideal.  We are

currently weighing all our options and hope to make a decision within the next

month.  As always, please give me your ideas.

I hope you continue taking the time to enjoy all that Nibley City has to offer. There

are always the things we tend to take for granted; i.e., drinking water, roads, etc. In

addition, our city parks are a tremendous benefit to the community.  I thank Rod

Elwood for his professional care and personal touch in designing and maintaining

these facilities.  We are lucky to have him as a city employee.  Our parks are his

showcase front yard.  Please let him know how to make these open spaces more

enjoyable for you and your family.  Have a wonderful Nibley City summer.  They

do not get any better.

Mayor Gerald Knight

CARS ON ROADWAYS
The City often receives calls about cars being left on the roadway for extended

periods of time (multiple days).  Residents are reminded that it is against city

ordinances to leave a vehicle unattended on a public road for more

than 24 hours.  Vehicles, including trailers, parked on the public

right-of-way cause safety and aesthetic concerns.

DIRT AND GRAVEL ON CITY STREETS
It is common for homeowners to order topsoil or gravel and have it dumped on the

streets in front of their homes. The City’s storm water regulations require that any

such piles of dirt be cleaned up the day they are deposited.  Piles of dirt on the street

cause traffic safety and pollution concerns.  Rain storms wash sediment into our

storm water system and, ultimately, into the rivers and streams of our valley.



Nibley City Office 
625 West 3200 South
Nibley, Utah 84321

Ph:  752-0431, Fax: 753-1510
Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. (Mon.-Fri.)

Visit the Nibley City website at
www.nibleycity.com

If you have questions or comments
regarding the newsletter, please contact

Becky Yeager at blyeager@comcast.net. 

A BIG THANK YOU!
The Nibley City Heritage Days Celebration was a

huge success!  Much fun was had by all during the

week-long event.  It took many hands and much

effort to pull off such a successful celebration. 

Thanks goes out to all event chairpersons and their committee members who

worked tirelessly for months in advance. 

Swim Night:  Due to weather, the Family Swim Night was rescheduled for

September 8.  The event will be held at the Logan Aquatic Center (451 S.,

500 W. in Logan).  Wrist bands are $1 and can be purchased at the City

Office before the event.  The wrist bands cannot be purchased at the pool.  Children 3 and under are free and need to wear

a swim diaper and swim suit with an inside lining. 

WHAT IS STORM WATER?
Storm water is runoff from rain and snow storms.  A system of gutters, ditches, and storm drains collect

this runoff from our yards, rooftops, streets, parking lots and other land surfaces. 

This collection of water then discharges untreated directly into our natural

waterways.  

Help keep our storm water clean ... Storm water picks up pollution as it flows across the land

surfaces.  Pollutants like litter, garbage, pesticides, fertilizer, and yard waste, oil and antifreeze, paint

and cleaners, pets and animal waste, construction debris and many more.  

BASEBALL NEWS
Let's keep playing ball... The Nibley Knights, a new 10U

Super League baseball team for this fall, is looking for

six additional players to complete its team roster. These

kids (ages 8, 9, or 10 years old as of April 30, 2011) must

love baseball, be willing to work hard, and be committed

to the team. 

By starting in the Fall League, the primary focus of the

team will be player development and having fun. The

team will practice part-time over the winter in preparation

for the Spring League 10U division.  It is undecided if

they will participate in tournaments the first year -

definitely not this fall. 

The Fall League will run August 28 -

October 9, 2010 and will consist of 2 games

each Saturday.  The team cost is $650 plus

uniforms and any necessary personal

equipment, to be divided among the players. 

This is a great opportunity for the kids to have more

quality playing time and to enhance their baseball skills. 

Phil Takis will be holding a tryout on Saturday, July 10th

at 10:30 a.m. at the Elkhorn field on 2600 South. 

If you have any questions, feel free to contact Phil Takis

at 753-9670 or philtak@digis.net.

HYRUM LIBRARY HAPPENINGS
!  Gloria Skurzynski, author of the "National Parks Mysteries," will be speaking at the library on July 29 at 10:00 a.m. 

!  The second brick donor wall is still unfinished.  This is a great way to give a lasting gift to someone you love. The

$100 donation is tax deductible.  Call the library for more information. 

!  Those who have donated their Ridley's Advantage points in the past need to

re-sign up for this program each January, per Ridley's policy.  If you wish to

donate your points, please fill out the form when you are at the library.  Thanks

for all your support.  This is a great way to earn money for the library.

!  The library will be closed July 3, 5, 23, and 24.

BEAR RIVER HEAD START PRESCHOOL 
Bear River Head Start Preschool is now accepting applications for the 2010-

2011 school year.  The child must be 4 years old by September 1,

2010 for Center Based Services and 3 years old by September 1,

2010 for Home Based Services.  For more information, contact

Maria Toledo at (435) 232-3873 or visit www.brheadstart.org.

Remember,

we all live

down

stream!

MOVIES IN THE PARK 
Mark Your Calendar!
Several FREE movies have

been scheduled at the park

on 3200 South.  The dates

are Monday, July 19 and Saturday,

August 21.  Movies start at dusk. 

Watch future newsletters for more

information or contact Casey Judd at

787-8395 or casey.judd@usu.edu. 


